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New Census Data on Uninsured Children 
 
In 2007, the number of uninsured children fell by 500,000 to 8.1 million, according to data 
released today by the U.S. Bureau of the Census. This progress is a testament to the effectiveness 
of public programs, which were largely responsible for this movement, and to the strong support 
nationwide for covering children. 
  
In 2006 and 2007, states across the country were moving forward in improving public programs 
for children. Most notably, along with expanding coverage, many sought to eliminate some of the 
unnecessary barriers that keep eligible, low-income children from enrolling in public programs. 
The new data indicate that the largest coverage gains were among the lowest-income children. 
  
Clearly, though, with more than 8 million uninsured children in the country and the weak 
economy threatening coverage for a growing number of America’s families, there is much more 
that needs to be done.   
  
As a first step, the country needs to secure and strengthen the public programs that are critical to 
the coverage of our children. During the economic downturn, it is imperative that Congress act 
quickly to reauthorize and strengthen the State Children’s Health Insurance Program, which 
otherwise will expire on March 31, 2009. It also will be important to provide states with the 
financial resources that they need to sustain and improve their Medicaid programs. These two 
programs will be central building blocks as the nation moves forward to consider broader health 
reform for children and adults. 
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